
ENGINEERING DEAN’S SCHOLARS 
CONDITIONS OF THE OFFER OF ADMISSION  

The year-long Engineering Dean’s Scholars program will provide you with an excellent opportunity to 

build community with other incoming engineering students, hone skills necessary for the rigor of the 

engineering curriculum and develop your leadership skills. By accepting your offer to the Seattle 

campus of the University of Washington’s College of Engineering and paying your New Student 

Enrollment and Orientation Fee (NSEOF) or submitting a fee deferral request online by May 1, 

2021, you acknowledge and agree to all of the conditions of admission outlined below. 

 

1. Participate in the Engineering Dean's Scholars transition program during Early Fall Start (Aug 22 

– Sept 22), Monday-Friday 9-5pm. The transition program provides a jumpstart on your UW and 

College of Engineering experience. You’ll get an opportunity to get to know all of the other Engineering 

Dean’s Scholars, earn diversity credits (satisfies a graduation requirement), and ensure you’re well-

prepared to take on fall quarter and beyond! You’ll also develop relationships with staff and faculty in 

the College of Engineering to start building your professional network at the UW. 

 

2. You will be required to meet with both your assigned Engineering academic adviser and your 

assigned Office of Minority Affairs & Diversity academic adviser at least once per quarter. Your 

advisers will review your academic progress, provide guidance on your course schedule, and will 

ensure you’re connected to all relevant UW resources to support your success. 

3. All Engineering Dean’s Scholars will be registered for a common set of engineering requirements 

for their first three academic quarters at the UW. This will allow you the opportunity to engage in the 

rigor of the engineering curriculum with a cohorted community. Please see the below website for more 

details about the Engineering Dean’s Scholars program of study. 

4. Engineering Dean's Scholars will come together throughout the academic year outside of the 

classroom for meetings and events designed to develop a strong cohort. I agree to participate in the 

Engineering Dean’s Scholars activities, meetings, and events for the 2021–2022 academic year.  

By accepting your offer to the University of Washington’s College of Engineering Seattle 

campus and paying your New Student Enrollment and Orientation Fee (NSEOF), you 

acknowledge and agree to all of the University of Washington’s College of Engineering 

conditions of admission outlined above.  

I understand that if I accept the offer of admission and do not meet the conditions outlined above, 

this may result in being transitioned out of the College of Engineering. 

For more information on all of the above, please visit: www.engr.washington.edu/deans-scholars  

http://www.engr.washington.edu/deans-scholars


QUESTIONS?  

Please contact the Engineering Student Academic Services team at engradv@uw.edu. 

mailto:engradv@uw.edu

